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NEWSLETTER 
 

Term 1: Week 3:  13 February - 17 February 2017 
 

 

Welcome to our new students to Matahui School – 
Polly and Cameron. 
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10 Feb 2017  - Yesterday I spent the day at Bowentown with our Year 7 and 8 
students as they engaged in their first camp for 2017. EOTC, or Education Outside 
The Classroom is a real feature of Matahui School and has been, virtually since the 
school was established by Mennie Scapens and Chris Hobart. The benefits of 
EOTC (built upon Kurt Hahn’s philosophies), are immense in terms of the 
intellectual, physical social and emotional development of our students and should 
never be underestimated. 
Take for example the surfing lesson the students had with the Waihi Beach Surf 
School operated by Aidan Comrie. Each student learned or had the opportunity to 
enhance the skills needed to ride and control a surfboard. But part of this learning had 
genuine curricular connections – understanding the creation and nature of rips in 
terms of tidal movement (health and safety/science); learning about balance, centre of 
gravity, buoyancy(science); establishing which board was the most appropriate given 
height and weight (mathematics)……I am sure you get the idea. 
Along with this level of academic focus however is the way in which the students 
develop confidence as their skills grow across a range of aquatic task that challenge 
and test their ability to persevere. But it is equally noticeable how our students share 
and celebrate in the successes achieved by each student – and what an endorsement 
that is.  
From a class perspective the students have already begun to gel. They are constantly 
asked to cooperate, to consider what strengths and talents they bring “to the table” 
and how they can have a positive impact on the community, be it our school and 
beyond. 
Yes, our camps are memorable and these students, some in their last year at the 
school, will cherish the times they spent outside the classroom. And in time they will 
come to realise even more just how much these experiences have helped them form 
and shape their character. 
...I regard it as the foremost task of education to insure the survival of these 
qualities: an enterprising curiosity, an undefeatable spirit, tenacity in pursuit, 
readiness for sensible self -denial, and above all, compassion… (Kurt Hahn)* 
My thanks to Paul Evans and all the parents who have spent so much personal time 
and in many instances offered personal resources, to provide this opportunity for the 
students.  
Ka kiteMax                        *http://www.wilderdom.com/Hahn.htm 
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TERM 1  2017:   Dates for your Diary 
Monday 13 February – HPV Education Session Year 8s 
Wednesday 15 – Friday 17 February – Years 4/5/6 Camp – Aongatete Lodge 
Friday 17 February – 2.30 pm School Assembly 
Monday 20 February – 11 am Vision and Hearing Testing 
Thursday 23 February – Room 1 - Art Gallery/Library 
Friday 24 February – Room 5/6 - Art Gallery/Library 
Friday 24 February – 2.30 pm  Pohutukawa Assembly (Years 4 – 6) 
Wednesday 1 March – Boat Day 
Friday 3 March – Room 6 Waimarino 
Friday 3 March – 2.30 pm Kowhai Assembly  (Years 1 – 3) 
Friday 10 March – 2.30 pm Kauri Assembly (Years 7 – 8) 
Tuesday 14 March – Small Schools Swimming 
Tuesday 14 March – Friday 17 March – Room 6 Tarawera Camp 
Friday 17 March – 2.30 pm School Assembly 
Monday  20 March – 3 Way Conferences 
Tuesday 21 March – North Cluster Swimming (TBC) 
Wednesday 23 March – 3 Way Conferences 
Friday 24 March – 2.30 pm Pohutukawa Assembly (Years 4 – 6) 
Monday 27 March – Thursday 6 April– Tahiti Visitors here 
Monday 27 March – HPV First Dose – Year 8s 
Friday 31 March– Kowhai Assembly  (Years 1 – 3) 
Friday 7 April – Catch up Year 8s absent from 1st Dose HPV 
Friday 7 April – 2.30 pm Kauri Assembly (Years 7 – 8) 
Friday 7 April – Last day of Term 1 
In holidays – WBOP Swimming – 12 April 2017 
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Citizenship Award 

 

Week 2,  Term  1, 2017  -  Lily Bowden-Murrells was awarded the 
Certificate of Citizenship for Friendliness . Well done Lily! 
 
Detailed below are the recipients of school awards for Week 1 in 
Term 1.   Congratulations everyone! - Louis, Grace, Zoe, Olive, 
Isabel and Lily. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please check our website for classroom’s latest blogs! 
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SWIMMING 
Please note swimming has started !  Lessons will be every 
Monday and Wednesday in Term 1, up to and  
including Wednesday 15 March 2017 
 
 

 

FREE BOOKS 

Here is an opportunity to get some free books for the school. 
For every two New World receipts with two Kellogs products 
purchased, we can get a free book - max 20 books for school. 
 

     COLGATE RECYCLING DRIVE 
Please don’t forget to keep collecting any brand of toothpaste 
product, and also any accessories relating to oral care such as 
empty bottles of mouthwash,  flossing packaging, etc.  Please hand 
in to the school office.  Many thanks. 
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Guitar at Matahui School - Michael Homersham is now taking new 
tuition enrolments for Guitar, Bass and Ukulele during school 

hours at Matahui. Contact  Michael 027 756 6166 
or mkhomersham@hotmail.com for more details. 

 
 
 
         
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Scholastic Book Club 
Please return your book order by Wednesday 22 February 2017, or  
place your order through the LOOP system.  Please remember if 
you have any vouchers, you must use them in this order.  Many 
thanks. 

 

WHEELBARROW REQUIRED 
Our school wheelbarrow has had to retire from the education sector 
due to a bad back and a total wheel blow out!  If anybody has a 
wheelbarrow surplus to requirements we would love to adopt it – 
please let the office know. 
 

mailto:mkhomersham@hotmail.com
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2017 Matahui School Term Dates 

 
 

 

 
 

More detailed information can be viewed on the 
school noticeboard 

 Top Team event – Katikati Uretara Domain – Sunday 19 
March - starts at 2 pm.  Put together a team of 4 made up 
of family, friends, colleagues or a mixture.  If you would 
like a registration form please ask Gail in the office. 

 
CARAVAN REQUEST! 
We are looking to provide some extra space for guests coming to stay 
for the weekend of 17-20 Feb and would like to get hold of a 4 berth 
caravan to rent, in good condition, for sleeping only (no need for 
cooking or bathroom facilities). We will park it in our shed and will 
look after it with care, returning it clean and tidy. We will pick up and 
return also. Ph Sharlene on 021 426 606. 
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